Crossett city council met in special session February 11. 2019 at 4:30 p.m. at the Crossett Economic Development Foundation Building.
Present:		Mayor McCormick
Council Members:  	Carter, Marshal, Martinie, Foster and Rodgers

Absent: 		City Attorney Hamilton, Clerk/Treasurer Walthall
			Councilman Knight
			

Mayor McCormick announced that the purchase of this meeting is to hear proposal from Mr. Josh Hartley, representing Crossett Softball Association.

Mr. Hartley informed the council that his organization along with Crossett Baseball Association would like to help the city in securing funds for two (2) pavilions to be built at the Crossett Sports Complex.  Mr. Hartley stated that both organizations have agreed to pay ¼ of the expense if the city will pay the remaining half.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Hartley presented two proposals for the pavilions.  Both are estimated to cost roughly $30,000.00.  Crossett Softball and Baseball Associates will pay $7,500 each leaving the city to pay the balance of around $15,000.

Mr. Hartley added that once the weather permits, and the construction begins, the project should take 4-6 working days.

Council members asked that a facility be built that can be duplicated in the future so that all buildings are similar in structure.

Councilman Martinie asked if any prices had been sought from local contractors.  Mr. Hartley stated they have, but most local contractors are tied up on other jobs and this wouldn’t be a priority for them.

Motion by Councilwoman Marshall, seconded by Councilwoman Rodgers to allocate funds from City of Crossett Capital Account to match funds and have the pavilions built.  Roll call vote.  All vote yes.  Motion is approved. 

Councilwoman Rodgers asked that both Crossett Softball and Baseball Associations work closely with the city to ensure that current contract is being observed and to build bonds between the leagues and the City of Crossett.

With no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned.
			
	          	
Jesse Walthall, Clerk/Treasurer				Marshall S. McCormick/Mayor


  
